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public in their entirety in NRC’s 
Agencywide Documents Access and 
Management System (ADAMS) and at 
http://www.regulations.gov. Personal 
information, such as your name, 
address, telephone number, e-mail 
address, etc., will not be removed from 
your submission. 

Federal e-Rulemaking Portal: Go to 
http://www.regulations.gov and search 
for documents filed under Docket ID 
[NRC–2008–0120]. Address questions 
about NRC dockets to Carol Gallagher 
301–415–5905; e-mail 
Carol.Gallagher@nrc.gov. 

Mail comments to: Secretary, U.S. 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission, 
Washington, DC 20555–0001, ATTN: 
Rulemakings and Adjudications Staff. 

E-mail comments to: 
Rulemaking.Comments@nrc.gov. If you 
do not receive a reply e-mail confirming 
that we have received your comments, 
contact us directly at 301–415–1677. 
Comments can also be submitted via the 
Federal eRulemaking Portal http:// 
www.regulations.gov. 

Hand deliver comments to: 11555 
Rockville Pike, Rockville, Maryland 
20852, between 7:30 a.m. and 4:15 p.m. 
Federal workdays. (Telephone 301–415– 
1677). 

Fax comments to: Secretary, U.S. 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission at 301– 
415–1101. 

You can access publicly available 
documents related to this document 
using the following methods: 

NRC’s Public Document Room (PDR): 
The public may examine and have 
copied for a fee publicly available 
documents at the NRC’s PDR, Public 
File Area O–1F21, One White Flint 
North, 11555 Rockville Pike, Rockville, 
Maryland 20852–2738. 

NRC’s Agencywide Documents Access 
and Management System (ADAMS): 
Publicly available documents created or 
received at the NRC are available 
electronically at the NRC’s Electronic 
Reading Room at http://www.nrc.gov/ 
reading-rm/adams.html. From this page, 
the public can gain entry into ADAMS, 
which provides text and image files of 
NRC’s public documents. If you do not 
have access to ADAMS or if there are 
problems in accessing the documents 
located in ADAMS, contact the NRC’s 
PDR reference staff at 1–899–397–4209, 
301–415–4737, or by e-mail to 
pdr.resource@nrc.gov. 

Federal e-Rulemaking Portal: Go to 
http://www.regulations.gov and search 
for documents filed under Docket ID 
[NRC–2008–0120]. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Merri Horn, Office of Federal and State 
Materials and Environmental 

Management Programs, U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission, Washington, 
DC 20555–0001, telephone 301–415– 
8126, e-mail Merri.Horn@nrc.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
preliminary draft rule language can be 
viewed and downloaded electronically 
via the Federal eRulemaking Portal at 
http://www.regulations.gov by searching 
for Docket # NRC–2008–0120 as well as 
in ADAMS ML082880108. 

The staff is proposing to add a new 
part 37 that will contain the security 
(physical protection) requirements that 
are designed to provide reasonable 
assurance of preventing the theft or 
diversion of category 1 and category 2 
quantities of radioactive material as 
designated by the International Atomic 
Energy Agency. The new provisions will 
address background checks, 
fingerprinting, access control, physical 
security during use, and physical 
security during any transport of category 
1 and category 2 quantities of material. 
At this time, the staff is only posting the 
preliminary draft language for the 
physical protection of the material 
while it is being transported. These 
requirements will be contained in 
subpart D of the new part 37. Draft 
preliminary language for other aspects 
of the proposed new part 37 will be 
posted and noticed in the future. 

The NRC is making a preliminary 
version of this draft proposed rule 
language available to inform 
stakeholders of the current status of this 
proposed rulemaking. The NRC is 
inviting stakeholders to comment on the 
draft preliminary language. This 
preliminary draft rule language may be 
subject to significant revisions during 
the rulemaking process. Public input at 
this stage will help inform the 
development of the proposed rule. 

The NRC will review and consider 
any comments received; however, the 
NRC will not respond to any comments 
received at this pre-rulemaking stage. As 
appropriate, the Statements of 
Consideration for the proposed rule will 
briefly discuss any substantive changes 
made to the preliminary draft proposed 
rule language as a result of comments 
received on this preliminary version. 
Stakeholders will also have an 
opportunity to comment on the rule 
language when it is published as a 
proposed rule in accordance with the 
provisions of the Administrative 
Procedures Act. The NRC will respond 
to any such comments in the Statements 
of Consideration for the final rule. 

The NRC may post updates to the 
preliminary draft proposed rule 
language on the Federal eRulemaking 
Portal under Docket # NRC–2008–0120. 

Regulations.gov allows members of the 
public to set-up notifications so that 
they may be alerted when documents 
are added to a docket. Users are notified 
via e-mail at an e-mail address provided 
at the time of registration for the 
notification. Directions for signing up 
for the automatic notifications can be 
found at http://www.regulations.gov. To 
do so, search for the docket you are 
interested in and then choose 
‘‘Notification,’’ found under the title of 
each action. 

Dated at Rockville, Maryland, this 12th day 
of November 2008. 

For the Nuclear Regulatory Commission. 
Mark Thaggard, 
Acting Director, Division of 
Intergovernmental Liaison and Rulemaking, 
Office of Federal and State Materials and 
Environmental Management Programs. 
[FR Doc. E8–27464 Filed 11–18–08; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 7590–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

National Park Service 

36 CFR Part 7 

Negotiated Rulemaking Advisory 
Committee for Off-Road Vehicle 
Management for Cape Hatteras 
National Seashore 

AGENCY: National Park Service (NPS), 
Interior. 
ACTION: Notice of tenth, eleventh, and 
twelfth meetings. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given, in 
accordance with the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act (Pub. L. 92–463, 86 Stat. 
770, 5 U.S.C. App 1, section 10), of the 
tenth, eleventh, and twelfth meetings of 
the Negotiated Rulemaking Advisory 
Committee for Off-Road Vehicle 
Management at Cape Hatteras National 
Seashore. (See DATES section.) 
DATES: The Committee will hold its 
tenth meeting on January 6–7, 2009, 
from 8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. on January 
6, and from 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. on 
January 7. The Committee will hold its 
eleventh meeting on January 21–22, 
2009, from 8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. on 
January 21, and from 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
on January 22. The Committee will hold 
its twelfth meeting on February 3, 2009, 
from 8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. All meetings 
will be held at the Wright Brothers 
National Memorial Pavilion, 1000 
Croatan Highway (Milepost 7.6), Kill 
Devil Hills, North Carolina 25948. 

These, and any subsequent meetings, 
will be held for the following reason: To 
work with the National Park Service to 
assist in potentially developing special 
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regulations for off-road vehicle (ORV) 
management at Cape Hatteras National 
Seashore (Seashore). 

The proposed agenda for the tenth, 
eleventh, and twelfth meetings of the 
Committee may contain the following 
items: Approval of Meeting Summary 
from Last Meeting, Subcommittee and 
Members’ Updates since Last Meeting, 
Alternatives Discussions, NEPA Update, 
and Public Comment. However, the 
Committee may modify its agenda 
during the course of its work. The 
meetings are open to the public. 
Interested persons may provide brief 
oral/written comments to the Committee 
during the public comment period of 
the meetings each day before the lunch 
break, and also from 5–5:30 p.m. on 
January 6 and January 21, or may file 
written comments with the Park 
Superintendent. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Michael B. Murray, Superintendent, 
Cape Hatteras National Seashore, 1401 
National Park Drive, Manteo, North 
Carolina 27954, (252) 473–2111, ext. 
148. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Committee’s function is to assist 
directly in the development of special 
regulations for management ORVs at the 
Seashore. Executive Order 11644, as 
amended by Executive Order 11989, 
requires certain Federal agencies to 
publish regulations that provide for 
administrative designation of the 
specific areas and trails on which ORV 
use may be permitted. In response, the 
NPS published a general regulation at 
36 CFR 4.10, which provides that each 
park that designates routes and areas for 
ORV use must do so by promulgating a 
special regulation specific to that park. 
It also provides that the designation of 
routes and areas shall comply with 
Executive Order 11644, and 36 CFR 1.5 
regarding closures. Members of the 
Committee will negotiate to reach 
consensus on concepts and language to 
be used as the basis for a proposed 
special regulation, to be published by 
the NPS in the Federal Register, 
governing ORV use at the Seashore. The 
duties of the Committee are solely 
advisory. 

Dated: October 30, 2008. 

Michael B. Murray, 
Superintendent, Cape Hatteras National 
Seashore. 
[FR Doc. E8–27451 Filed 11–18–08; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4310–70–P 

ARCHITECTURAL AND 
TRANSPORTATION BARRIERS 
COMPLIANCE BOARD 

36 CFR Part 1192 

[Docket No. 2007–1] 

RIN 3014–AA38 

Americans With Disabilities Act (ADA) 
Accessibility Guidelines for 
Transportation Vehicles 

AGENCY: Architectural and 
Transportation Barriers Compliance 
Board. 
ACTION: Availability of draft revisions to 
guidelines. 

SUMMARY: The Architectural and 
Transportation Barriers Compliance 
Board (Access Board) has placed in the 
docket and on its Web site for public 
review and comment a second draft of 
revisions to the Americans with 
Disabilities Act (ADA) Accessibility 
Guidelines for Transportation Vehicles. 
The second draft is being issued because 
the format has been significantly 
changed, provisions for over-the-road 
buses have been added, and changes 
have been made in response to 
comments on the first draft. The draft 
revisions cover only buses, over-the- 
road buses, and vans. Draft revisions to 
the guidelines for other modes will be 
issued later. Comments will be accepted 
on the second draft, and the Access 
Board will consider those comments 
prior to issuing a notice of proposed 
rulemaking to update the guidelines. 
DATES: Comments on the draft revisions 
to the guidelines must be received by 
January 20, 2009. 
ADDRESSES: You may submit comments, 
identified by docket number 2007–1 or 
RIN number 3014–AA38, by any of the 
following methods: 

• Federal eRulemaking Portal: http:// 
www.regulations.gov. Follow the 
instructions for submitting comments. 

• Agency Web Site: Follow the 
instructions for submitting comments 
on our electronic comment site http:// 
www.access-board.gov/ 
commentTV08.cfm. 

• E-mail: cannon@access-board.gov. 
Include docket number 2007–1 or RIN 
number 3014–AA38 in the subject line 
of the message. 

• Fax: (202) 272–0081. 
• Mail or Hand Delivery/Courier: 

Office of Technical and Informational 
Services, Architectural and 
Transportation Barriers Compliance 
Board, 1331 F Street, NW., Suite 1000, 
Washington, DC 20004–1111. 

Instructions: All submissions received 
must include the agency name and 

docket number or Regulatory 
Information Number (RIN) for this 
rulemaking. All comments received will 
be posted without change to http:// 
www.access-board.gov/ 
commentListTV08.cfm, including any 
personal information provided. 
Comments will be available for 
inspection at the above address from 9 
a.m. to 5 p.m. on regular business days. 
Comments submitted in accessible 
formats (Word, ASCII text, HTML) will 
be posted on the Access Board Web site. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Dennis Cannon, Office of Technical and 
Information Services, Architectural and 
Transportation Barriers Compliance 
Board, 1331 F Street, NW., suite 1000, 
Washington DC 20004–1111. Telephone 
number: (202) 272–0015 (voice); (202) 
272–0082 (TTY). Electronic mail 
address: cannon@access-board.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: In 1991, 
the Architectural and Transportation 
Barriers Compliance Board (Access 
Board) issued the Americans with 
Disabilities Act (ADA) Accessibility 
Guidelines for Transportation Vehicles 
(36 CFR part 1192). The guidelines have 
not been updated since they were 
issued, except for modifications for 
over-the-road buses in 1994. The Access 
Board began the process of updating the 
guidelines by publishing a first draft of 
revisions to subparts A and B of 36 CFR 
part 1192 on April 11, 2007 (72 FR 
18179, April 11, 2007). The first draft 
contained revisions to general 
provisions, buses, and vans. Changes 
were proposed to accommodate new 
technology and vehicles, and new 
system designs, particularly bus rapid 
transit. Over 80 comments were 
received on the first draft. Those 
comments were considered in 
developing the second draft. 

After issuing the guidelines in 1991, 
the National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration (NHTSA) issued 
regulations for lifts on non-rail vehicles. 
The Access Board will coordinate its 
rulemaking with NHTSA to ensure 
consistency with those regulations. 

The Access Board is making the 
second draft of the revisions to the 
guidelines and supplemental 
information available for public review 
and comment prior to issuing a notice 
of proposed rulemaking to update the 
guidelines. Comments on the draft 
revisions will be considered by the 
Access Board in developing a notice of 
proposed rulemaking to update the 
guidelines, which will also be open for 
public comment. The draft revisions to 
the guidelines and supplementary 
information are available on the Access 
Board’s Web site (http://www.access- 
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